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City of Dover, New Hampshire

COMMUNITY SERVICES DEPARTMENT

November 1, 2018
State of NH Public Utilities Commission
Attn: Debra Howland, Executive Director
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, NH 03301-2429

RE:  Petition of City of Dover Water Department
Provide water service to resident in Rollinsford

Dear Ms. Debra Howland,

The City of Dover Water Department requests PUC approval for extension of water service to a
resident within the Town of Rollinsford. The parcel location is 7 Hall Street, Town of Rollinsford Tax
Map 21, Lot 2.

The City of Dover previously secured PUC approval to provide service within this general area of
Rollinsford, per PUC petition January 3, 1977, DE 77-1, Order No. 12,548. Although the City of
Dover had extended the availability of public service in this area, the property owner at 7 Hall Street
had elected not to connect.

No other water utility has franchise rights in this area, nor does any other water utility have service
infrastructure in close proximity whereby system expansion is even feasible. The property owner
plans to install a new house at the parcel and has requested public water service be provided by the
City of Dover.

Pending approval by the PUC, the property owner would have to file an Application for Service per
the City of Dover Utilities Commission Rules & Regulations (Rules). The customer would be
afforded the same provisions and rates under the Rules as any other customer. The City of Dover has
available supply and capacity to provide service to this new customer.

The City of Dover looks forward to your approval of this request. We are available to answer any
questions or to provide more information, as may be necessary.

Sgngrely, ﬁ
John B. Storer

Director of Community Services



